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March 14, 2024, 
 
The Honorable City Council 
ATTN: Office of the City Clerk 
200 Coleman A. Young Municipal Center 
Detroit, MI 48226 
 

Dear Council Members: 

On behalf of Motor City Pallets, Inc., we would like to petition the City of Detroit for the 
vacation of the south 200' of the Lovett Street public road, located between Torrey and 
Michigan Avenues. It is adjacent to the property owned by Motor City Pallets with the address 
commonly known as 3450 Lovett.   

This roadway segment is not currently open to through traffic and the petitioner would like to 
use the vacated right-of-way for secured truck and equipment staging for their adjacent 
business. 

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. Please feel free to contact me at 
danel@parkstonedevelopment.com or 313.205.4125 with any questions or concerns related to 
this request. 

Respectfully,  
 
 
 
Danel Williams 
Project Administrator,  
Parkstone Development Partners 
danel@parkstonedevelopment.com  
313.205.4125 
 
 
CC: Jered Dean, Department of Public Works 
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